# Kwayhquitlum Middle School PAC Meeting January 15, 2024

Attendees: Steve Roos (principal) Frank Lore (vice principal), Brenda Hynes (chair), Marc Simpson (DPAC rep), Chantelle Peddey (co-chair), Sigal Stein (secretary), Alisha Delver (hot lunch coordinator), Meghan Canuel (hot lunch coordinator) Vijay Patil.

Attendees through Zoom: Louise Farrell (communications liaison), Luciana Ferro, Sarah Louisio (CPF rep), Rosey Manhas, Lariatta, Megan Eglsaer, Rosie Bui, Maria.

Meeting called to order, 6:36 PM.

Welcome and Introductions,

Acknowledgement of Territories: We are honored to meet on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the kwikwəÅəm (Kwikwetlem First Nation). We thank the kwikwəÅəm who continue to live on these lands & that is above and below.

Motion to accept agenda by Marc, 2<sup>nd</sup> Alisha. Agenda approved.

Motion to adopt Dec. minutes by Chantelle, 2<sup>nd</sup> Marc.

Treasurer Report by (Stephen C. away) presented by Brenda

Gaming account: \$25,202.37 General account: \$9,280.42 Parent PAC donations \$2658.52

#### <u>Principals' Report</u> by Steve Roos and Frank Lore

- High school parent info night for local high schools coming up. Some high schools are coming to the middle school to do info day with the grade 8's.
- Incoming grade 6's and outgoing grade 8's are going to keep the student numbers the same for next year.
- January and February are kindness months and being introduced in the school with different activities.
- RAC (random acts of kindness) will be happening for a whole week in February.
- Winter sports are in full swing: basketball has started. Ski club also started this week and will be happening for 4 weeks.
- Breakfast program is running 5 days a week.

### **DPAC report** by Marc

No meeting took place in December. Nothing new to report.

## **HOT Lunch** report by Alisha Delver

- Profits for fall are at \$2227.99.
- 1<sup>st</sup> hot lunch for winter is happening on the January 19<sup>th</sup>.
- For questions or suggestions about hot lunch contact:
   <u>kwaypaclunch2022@gmail.com</u> or attend PAC meetings.

## **CPF Report** – by Sarah Louisio

- French speech competition is happening on a provincial level is on May 4<sup>th</sup> at SFU. All students who want to enter need to 1st compete in a school competition and then they would be selected to participate on a larger scale. French emersion teachers are in discussion about when this can happen. All submissions need to be entered by April 12<sup>th</sup> to be eligible for the SFU competition.
- For more information on CPF ongoings, please see the CPF website: www.cpf.ca

### **New Business:**

## **PAC Wishlist Spending**

See wishlist meeting for details and below:

- \$2000 Student Services items: fun Friday, arts and crafts, fidgets.
- \$3335.12 PHE: new balls, equipment etc.
- \$600 T-Birds: games, fidgets.
- \$150.84 Ravens classrooms: fidgets
- \$246 Mountain Bike Club: medical kit, walkie talkies.
- \$200 Crochet club Wolves
- \$55 Orcas: hand pumps for classrooms
- \$600 Bears: board games and fidgets
- \$150 Expo
- \$2800 Under desk steppers/peddlers
- \$613 Camera for yearbook.

\$10,740 for a total of spending.

Motion to approve above spending as decided in the special meeting by Alisha, 2<sup>nd</sup> Meghan. All in favour. Passed.

Any questions for PAC, please email kwaypacchair@gmail.com

Next meeting will be February 5th, 6:30 pm in the learning commons and via zoom.

Meeting adjourned, 7:09 PM.